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National Labor Committee (a US-based NGO) and Center for Studies and Support for Local Development (CEADEL) published a report, “Women Exploiting Women”, in Feb 2009 and an update on 14 March.  They are available here:
http://www.nlcnet.org/article.php?id=614 
http://www.nlcnet.org/article.php?id=629 

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Kellwood, the company that owns the Briggs New York brand, to respond.  Its response follows:
The allegations as presented by the NLC are very serious. Kellwood's social responsibility program is in place to assure compliance to our code of conduct, and any such information to the contrary is addressed without delay.  Therefore, Kellwood immediately launched a review of this factory,  which included separate visits by our agents and our own executives, in addition to consultations with the certification auditors.  An internal review team has been established to evaluate findings and continuing  follow-up visits will take place in the coming weeks. 

Our investigation did find that repairs/improvements need to be made to the facility.  We have initiated a compliance improvement plan (CIP) to make certain the factory is compliant for physical and safety conditions and with legal wage and hours standards.  As part of the CIP, employees will be provided information regarding their rights as to wages, working hours, vacation, and assembly.   

We will continue communications with the management regarding their progress on remediation.    We will have our own auditors inspect the premises and talk to the employees again after the upcoming scheduled holiday vacation week.   We fully expect resolution of the issues that we have verified, and that we will be in a position to continue our allocation of production to Nicotex.  Once in compliance, the factory will continue to be actively monitored as per our established social responsibility standards.     


